
To Whom it May Concern:         5/13/20 

 

It has been determined at this time that the Parks, Recreation and Forestry Department will not move 

forward with the development of Creekside Place Park. Financial and logistical challenges are the 

primary concerns with a planned development. Additionally, the department has concerns with the 

proposed location and its proximity to two high volume roadways.  

In an attempt to address the concerns raised at the March 9th meeting of the Board of Public Works 

regarding access to Roessler Park, the department will continue to look into redeveloping an access trail 

that once existed from Hickory Nut Court. While it is unknown at this time what a redevelopment will 

entail, the department understands the importance of access to Roessler Park especially for the 

neighborhood youth.  


